
 

 
 
 
Kia ora whānau, 

 

Through Baptism we are called to be prophets. Our prophetic mission is accomplished by being companions and 
witnesses to Christ in our families, among our friends and at our work-place. 

(Extract from St Peters Parish Newsletter) 

 

It is hard to believe that this is the final week of Term 2.  The term has been action packed. Our classroom curriculum 
has been enriched by the Garden to Table programme; Te Reo Maori programme in all classes; Robotics in all 
classes; sporting events across all codes; Grandparents Day; St John the Baptist Feast Day; our schools 60th 
birthday celebration; cultural day at Rosmini; senior trip to Tiritiri Matangi; overnight stay for Year 5 students at Kelly 
Tarltons; our ESOL children visiting Van Gogh Alive exhibition; Nano girl student and staff science workshops; 
school choir and kapa haka performing at various venues; a group of Year 6 girls preparing to represent St John’s 
in a dance competition; classes hosting hatching chickens; and most importantly several of our children receiving 
the sacrament of Baptism with their whole class in attendance.  
 

These events provide our children with authentic opportunities to demonstrate the Key Competencies in action, 
(relating to others, managing self, participating and contributing, thinking, and using language, text and symbols). 
 

As I am sure you can imagine, these learning experiences take an enormous amount of planning and I wish to 
thank my team for their commitment, creativity, and passion.  I also thank all the families that support these events 
as without your support they would not happen. 
 

However, whilst we have all had a wonderful, fun filled term of learning, our children (and our staff) are tired and 
ready for a well-earned break.  I wish you all a happy term holiday and look forward to seeing you all in Term 3. 
 

Ngā mihi nui, 
Viki Trainor - Principal  
 

CALENDAR DATES FOR TERM 3 
Monday, 26th July 9.15am Powhiri welcome for new whānau and students in the school hall 
Thursday, 29th July 6.30pm Board meeting, in the Staff Room 
Tuesday, 3rd August PTFA meeting  
Thursday, 5th August Positive Puberty Parent Information evening – current Year 5 and 6 
Tuesday, 10th August Teacher Only Day – school closed 
Friday, 13th August Year 4 Stardome trip, more information to follow 
Saturday, 14th August PTFA Parent Dinner and Dance (TBC) 
Wednesday, 25th August Young Leaders Day 
Thursday, 26th August 6.30pm Board meeting, in the Staff Room 
Friday, 27th August Daffodil Day  
30th August – 3rd September Scholastic Book fair 

Continued… 
 

Week 10, Term 2 
06 July 2021 

Te Reo ō te Kura ō Hato Hoāni 

The voice of St John’s School 

REMINDER 

Term 2, 2021 ends at 2.50pm THIS Friday, 9th July 

Term 3, 2021 begins on Monday, 26th July 

Please note: Tuesday, 10th August will be a Teacher Only Day and school will be closed. 



Tuesday, 31st August Student led conferences (school closes at 12.00 noon) 
Tuesday, 7th September PTFA Meeting 
Tuesday, 14th September Sport team photographs  
Tuesday, 21st September  Year 6 choir attending mass APPA choir rehearsal 
Wednesday, 22nd September Class, Individual and Sibling photographs  
Thursday, 23rd September  Cultural Festival 
Wednesday 29th September  Catholic Schools Day  
Thursday 30th September 6.30pm Board meeting, in the Staff Room 
 
 
ATTENDANCE DUES  
 

Financial Assistance with Attendance Dues is available to families of Preference students in cases of genuine 
financial difficulties.  Part of the criteria for receiving this assistance is that regular payments have been made at 
an affordable level.  On our school website under INFORMATION – FEES (and ENROLMENTS) there is a full 
explanation of our fees and information about the Inland Revenue Tax Deductibility of all the fee areas.  Attendance 
Dues are not tax deductible.  Please contact Michele Nash if you need any questions answered relating to School 
Fees. 
 

 
 

PTFA MEETING 

The next PTFA meeting is TODAY at 7.00pm in the staff room 
 
We would love our PTFA membership to reflect the ethnic and cultural diversity of our school 
community.  Please consider coming along to our PTFA meeting on Tuesday 6th July at 7pm in the 
staff room.  We will be starting to plan our school gala and would value your input. Tea, coffee and 

biscuits provided      
 

Nos encantaría que nuestra asociación de padres, PTFA, reflejara la diversidad étnica y cultural de nuestra 
comunidad en St John's. Nos gustaría invitarte a asistir a nuestra reuniones, la próxima será el martes 6 de Julio 
a las 7 pm en la sala de profesores, en donde comenzaremos a planificar nuestra School Gala, tu presencia y 

apoyo serán muy bien recibidos! Los esperamos con té, café y galletitas        

 
Upang magkaroon ng representasyon any sar0saring kultura na mayroon sa ating paaralan, iniimbitga kayo ng 
PTFA na dumalo sa aming pagpupulong na magaganap si ika-6 ng Hulyo, alas0siete ng gabi sa Staff Room. 
Magsisimula kaming magplano ukol sa School gala at nais naming paunlakan ninyo ang aming miting ng inyong 
nga ideya. Magkakaroon din kami ng munting salo-salo ng kape, tsaa at biskwit. 
 

 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL – TOY & CLOTHES COLLECTION 

 
During this week, we will be having a used toy and clothes collection. These 
items will be donated to St. Vincent de Paul and distributed to families in need. 
Huge thanks to those families who have already made donations. 
 
St. Vincent de Paul have specifically requested the following:- 
 

• Winter clothing - adults and children, all sizes 

• Winter linen and bedding – e.g., flannelette sheets, duvets 

• Winter blankets – e.g., wool, fleece etc. 

 
Please ensure that the items are in good, washed condition. There will be boxes in the office for 
donations to be placed anytime during this week.  Thank you in advance for your generosity.  

 
"And do not forget to do good and to share with others, for with such sacrifices God is pleased." 

Hebrews 13:16 
 



各位家长朋友们，你们好。我们PTFA 是一个由我们老师，家长，以及社区爱心人士们组建的学校社区文化交流组

织。我们PTFA希望听到来自于不同文化种族的家长们的意见。如果您有兴趣，请于7月6号星期二晚上7点到staff 

room 参加我们的PTFA会议。我们将讨论计划我们学校的gala庆典活动事宜。我们会珍惜你们的每一条建议。讨论

会将会提供茶水和点心，期待您的到来。 
 

Nós adoraríamos que a filiação da Associacao de Pais, Professores e Amigos (PTFA) refletisse a diversidade cultural e étnica 
da nossa comunidade escolar. Por isso, gostaríamos de convidá-los para a reunião do PTFA no dia 6 de julho as 19:00 horas 
na sala de funcionários da escola. Nesta reunião, iremos planejar a festa de arrecadação de fundos da escola e sua 
participação será muito importante para nós. Chá, café e biscoitos serão servidos.   
 

저희는 학교 공동체의 인종적, 문화적 다양성을 반영하기 위하여 더 많은 학부모님들을 PTFA 회의에 초대하고 

싶습니다. 

 

7 월 6 일 화요일 오후 7시에 직원 휴게실에서 PTFA 회의가 열립니다. 곧 있을 학교 갈라축제 계획을 논의 할 

예정이며, 여러분의 다양한 의견을 듣고 싶습니다. 
 

간단한 다과가 제공되며, PTFA 멤버가 아니어도 참석이 가능합니다.  많은 학부모님들의 참여와 관심 

부탁드립니다. 
 

اعضاي كه  خواهشمنيمدم ما  PTFA بتاريخ نمايد اشتراك مكتب فرهنكي انجمن در   
Tuesday 6th, July 7pm  

احترام با شده  كرفته  نظر  در وكافي  جاي  
 
 
SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
 
The next second hand uniform sale will be on Thursday, 8th July at 2.30pm in the school hall. 
Please bring cash. Fran Gilchrist (Parent Co-ordinator) 
 
 
WORD OF THE WEEK 
 
rūma moe: bedroom 

Hear this kupu spoken 

 

Fees for Interschool Cross Country, Interschool Soccer & the Netball North Harbour 
Field Day have now been added to the accounts of the children who took part.  Prompt 
payment of these items would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 

Flippaball 
Some of you may have noticed that you have received a $10 refund for Flippaball fees.  Leanne Deuchrass, Parent 
Coordinator will be in touch regarding this. 
 
ASB POLi payments 
Please note that POLi has reported that work needs to be done to reconnect with ASB, as the bank has made 
some security changes.  "POLi ASB Bank Vector upgrade will take approximately 1 week, we are planning for live 
testing later next week and a return to service as soon as possible after that. The ASB Bank POli Service outage 
continues accordingly."  
This affects POLi ASB Bank customers everywhere - it is not Kindo specific. 
 
If you have any questions or queries regarding Kindo please either contact the Kindo helpdesk Tel; 0508 454636, 
Email; hello@kindo.co.nz or the school office, Tel; 09 478 7734, office@sjmb.school.nz  
 
Any school fee or donation queries should be directed to Michele Nash, Email: michelen@sjmb.school.nz  
 
 
 
 

 

https://kupu.maori.nz/kupu/r%C5%ABma-moe
mailto:hello@kindo.co.nz
mailto:office@sjmb.school.nz
mailto:michelen@sjmb.school.nz


 
HAUORA WELLBEING 
 
Covid may have placed extra pressures on migrant families living in NZ.  Distance from family 
support and friendship networks has left many people feeling isolated or alone. 
 
Support is offered by government agencies such as:  https://www.immigration.govt.nz/about-
us/what-we-do/our-strategies-and-projects/how-we-support-migrants 
 
And also at:  https://www.careers.govt.nz/job-hunting/new-to-new-zealand/organisations-that-help-migrants-in-
new-zealand/national-organisations-that-help-migrants/ 
 
Or by community groups such as those in this list: 
https://www.heartsandminds.org.nz/directory-of-support-services/itemlist/category/75-newcomers-migrant-
services 
 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
 
At the end of the term, we will be clearing the Lost Property bin.  School 
uniform items, if not named, will be given to second hand uniform for sale. 
Non-uniform items will be washed and given to groups that can make use of 
them.  Sadly, most of the plastic water bottles & lunch box items must be 
thrown away for health & safety reasons. 
 

PLEASE ENSURE THAT ANY ITEMS YOUR CHILD(REN) BRING TO SCHOOL ARE 
CLEARLY NAMED 

 
 
PĀNUI WHAKANUIA – CONGRATULATIONS 
 

Xavier Hayward – PoD Basketball, PoD Rugby League, Swimming, up a level to Learner 
Isaac Reade – PoD Basketball (Shot goal to win Semi Final) 
Imari Chua – PoD Hockey 
Ashlyn Stevens – PoD Netball, Drama, Cheerleading (1st place Eutopia Cheer & Dance 
Series) 
Harriett Ashton – Gymnast of the Day 
Finn George – PoD Soccer 
Alex McCoy – PoD Soccer 
Sophie Hayward – PoD Netball (Great intercepts) 
Teresa Rotaeche – Tennis (graduated from Mission 1 to 2) 
Elena Rotaeche – Tennis (graduated from Mission 2 to 3) 
 

Congratulations to Nathan Soper who was awarded the 
'Optimist Open: Most Improved Skipper - Senior' and 'P 
Class Tenacity and Perseverance' awards for the 2020 - 
21 season at the Murrays Bay Sailing Club. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Last Wednesday saw the Bluebells 6/3 up against a very well drilled Sunnynook First team.  Our efforts were not 
helped by three regular players not being available.  However, we were saved by Ruby & Amelia - thank you so 
much ladies!  We strung a few good phases together but with loose marking and passes not going to hand, we 
were always going to struggle.  The girls battled hard and never gave up, but Sunnynook ran out worthy winners.  
PoD was Amelia Graham for a fab defensive showing! Onwards and upwards!  Coach – Ben Plummer 
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RECENT SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
 
Library News 
On Wednesday the 30th of June, Author Anne Kay came to 
St. John’s Primary School and visited the Years 4, 5 and 6 
and informed us about her two award winning books, Tui 
Street Tales and Tui Street Heroes. 
 

She told us about how her first book, Tui Street Tales, was 
based on the classic tale titled Hansel and Gretel.  Although 
she didn't want her story to be an identical copy, she wanted 
it to be a modern-day version of Hansel and Gretel. 
 

Her second book, Tui Street Heroes, has all the main 
characters of the first book but the story wasn’t based on 
Hansel and Gretel, it was based on the children stumbling upon a Taniwhasaurus which was thought to be 
extinct!  Overall they both sounded like really delightful stories, and we do recommend reading these books. 
 

Written by Molly Brannigan (Room 5) and Charlotte Moore (Room 5) 
 

Years 5 and 6 trip to Tiritiri Matangi 
On 1st July we went to Tiritiri Matangi Island.  We travelled by bus and ferry.  The thing I learnt was that if you put 
your ear on the mahoe tree you can hear the sap going up the tree.  We were really excited to see the great view 
on the huge chair.  On the way back everyone was tired from walking the big hike.  By Angus 
 

Being at Tiritiri Matangi Island felt so awesome.  We took a ferry from Gulf Harbour and it took around 20 minutes 
to get to the island.  As I was walking on the paths the breeze whooshed past me.  I learnt that fantail birds come 
to you when you’re hot.  I saw all the incredible birds and all the nature that surrounded me.  Everyone was put into 
groups and each group had their own guide to show them around Tiri.  Some of the birds we saw were Quails, Blue 
penguins, Stitchbirds (Hihi), Weta, Wetapunga, a few Robins and many Bell Birds.  Sadly my group didn’t see any 
Kōkako but we saw one Red Crowned Parakeet.  It was a great experience and I enjoyed seeing many native birds 
of New Zealand.  By: Rita Yousif 
 

Kapa Haka 
Our Senior Kapa Haka group were invited to perform at Kristen School ‘Little Doves’ Pre-School last night and were 
delighted to entertain the children.  With thanks to Mrs Mountjoy, Mrs Marsh, Mrs Taylor and for the parental support 
to enable this to go ahead. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Interschoool Football Tournament – Tuesday 22nd June 2021 
On Tuesday 22nd June, our enthusiastic Year 5/6 St John’s Interschool soccer team headed off to Ashley Reserve 
in Long Bay to compete in the Super Cluster Interschool Football Tournament.  As this tournament was not held in 
2020 due to our Covid-19 lockdowns, our soccer players were very excited to be attending and representing St 
John’s in their chosen sport. 
 
All 8 teams from our “Supercluster” were at the tournament this year and the weather conditions on the day were 
very good.  Our team played five games in total and with each game the team unit improved, despite some tough 
opposition.  We finished the tournament in 6th place.  The team played their games with enthusiasm, skill and in 
some areas, with great speed, and were cheered on by the parents who came along and supported them. 
 
 



Our results for the day were: 
Pool Play Plate Semi Plate Final (play-off for 5th & 6th) 
Lost 2-0 v Campbell’s Bay Won 1-0 v Pinehurst Lost 2-1 v Browns Bay 
Lost 1-0 v Pinehill 
Drew 1-1 v Browns Bay 
 
Our team coach for the tournament was Jonathan Rice, who did a fantastic job preparing the team before their 
games, and then guiding them through each game until the final whistle blew.  Thanks to Jonathan, the parent 
supporters and to those parents who assisted with the transport to and from the venue. 
 
Coach Report 
“Well done to the St John’s interschool football team for playing with heart, passion and no shortage of skill.  For a 
team assembled just ten days before the tournament, and comprised mostly of Year 5’s, St John’s really punched 
above their weight by putting in some great performances against bigger schools and taller opponents.  Well done 
to Nathan, Thomas and Nathaniel for their excellent goals, but also to the solid defence who proved very hard to 
break down.  Every player put in 100% with positive attitudes and played with pride for the St John’s badge on their 
shirts.  A proud day for the school and parents alike.” – Jonathan Rice, Coach 

 
 
Francisco Boxall, Ryan Cho, Thomas Duff, Nathaniel McCann, 
Liam Sayegh, Billy Hogan, Joseph Howard, Jayden Ip, Bonnie 
Rice, Isaac O’Brien, Nathan Soper, Vasken Wartanian, 
Mr Jonathan Rice (Coach),Mrs Karen Hulena-Dorrington 
(Sports Co-ordinator) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Flippaball 
Our St John’s Flippa Ball teams have finished Term 2 with some strong results.  Our Year 3 Kingfish lost their first 
game of the year to finish 2nd in the Newbies A grade.  While our Year 6 Eels won a hard-fought bronze final to 
finish 3rd in their grade.  Both our mixed Year 4 and 5 Orcas and Stingrays battled with enthusiasm throughout the 
term taking out some good wins along the way. 
 

There are a lot of happy faces in these photos which is just what we want to 
see.  Congratulations to all teams, with special thanks to team coaches and 
managers for their time and commitment.  
Happy & safe holidays all.  Leanne Deuchrass – Parent Co-ordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Netball North Harbour Field Day – Wednesday 23rd June 2021 
On Wednesday 23/06/21 our three Year 6 netball teams attended the annual “Field Day” Tournament at the Barfoot 
& Thompson Netball Centre in Northcote.  This tournament caters for teams that play in the Year 6 competition and 
is an opportunity for coaches and teams to get in some extra games before the Championship round of the weekly 
competition commences.  
 
Our Year 6/1 and 6/2 teams played four games in “round robin play”, with our Year 6/3 playing three games in 
“round robin” play.  From there both our Year 6/1 and 6/3 teams progressed to the semi-finals and then on to the 
finals following their wins.  The teams battled hard during the finals, and both narrowly lost to their opponents and 
were placed Runners-up in Grade A & Grade C at the tournament.  Our three teams have benefitted from the 
experiences that tournament play demands and thoroughly enjoyed their games.  The weather was crisp and cool 
to start with, and before too long we were basking under sunny blue skies. 
 
It was great to see the parents cheering the girls on from the side-lines.  Thank you to the Coaches and Managers 
of our teams for the wonderful work you are doing with our netballers.  Thanks also, to those parents who assisted 
with transporting the players to and from the netball courts.  Our teams results for the day were: 
 
GAME RESULTS 
6/1 – 4 wins, 1 loss – Runners-up of A Grade 
6/2 – 1 win, 3 losses – 3rd in Section B3 
6/3 – 4 wins, 1 loss – Runners-up of C Grade  
 
Coach Report – Team 6/1 
We had fab support and the weather was superb.  Our 6/1 team made it to the finals of the A grade and wow, what 
amazing netball - they all played their socks off! I would say some blisters on the feet were discovered that night 
by some players, as 6 games were played in total.  Very proud of each and every one of them, they had such a 
blast.  I have to say a big thanks to our manager Kristina Williams and all of our supporters, mums, dads, 
grandparents and even other St John’s players came to cheer us on in the semi-finals and finals.  All in all, a very 
successful day.  Although leading 7 - 4 at half time we were pipped at the post in the finals by 2 goals.  The girls 
however should be very proud of themselves.  Coach – Kylie Hasler  
 
Our 6/1 Netball team members (below) 

 
Althea Arnesto, Chloe Barrett, Molly Brannigan, Ellie Hasler, 
Charlotte Moore, Emma Neill, Zoe Scott, Mia Williams. 
Mrs Kylie Hasler (Coach) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our 6/2 Netball team members (right) 
Julia Langdon, Ava Plummer, Pearla Raffo,                  
Olive Sagar, Ashley Smith, Rita Yousif, Bella Yhang, 
Sophia Zhao. 

 
 
 
 
Our 6/3 Netball team members (left) 
 
Mina Greis, Maria Hale, Annabel Ko, Ruby Lockwood,                     
Elena Rotaeche, Ashlyn Stevens, Elise Taylor, Orla Watson. 
Mrs Jill Lockwood (Coach) 
 
 
  



 
Super Cluster Cross Country – Monday 10th June 2021 
On Thursday 10th June, our team of 48 children from Years 4, 5 and 6 attended the Super Cluster Cross Country 
held at Sunnynook Park.  The children represented our school well and ran to the best of their ability.  The weather 
was good on the day and the venue was favourable to spectators.   
 
The following children placed in the top 20 of their age group at 
the event. 
 
Year 4 Girls 13th place – Lauren Graham 
Year 4 Boys 13th place – Hudson Campbell 
 15th place – Maksim Nasyrov-Balle 
Year 5 Girls 9th place – Elena Rotaeche 
 14th place – Maria Hale 
Year 5 Boys 5th place – Isaac O’Brien 
Year 6 Girls 5th place – Chloe Barrett 
Year 6 Boys 20th place – Angus Grayson 
 
Congratulations to Isaac O’Brien and Chloe Barrett who each received certificates for their 5th placings in the Year 
5 boys (Isaac) and the Year 6 girls (Chloe) – a fantastic effort.  Well done to all the girls and boys in our team for 
the fabulous effort you put in during your race, and for wearing our St John’s colours so proudly.  Thank you to the 
parents who assisted with the running of the event by marshalling at various points around the course, and to all 
the supporters who came along to cheer us on, including Mrs Trainor and Miss Binns who were able to fit us into 
their hectic schedules. 

 
Year 4 Girls 
Mayan Awrooj, Amina Deles, Lauren Graham, Sienna Gunn, Ella Lester, Isla 
Lumsden-Blincoe, Libby Simpson, Brooke Thornton. 
 
Year 4 Boys 
Joseph Bae, Finn Brannigan, 
Hudson Campbell, Conrad 
Grayson, Blake Jewson, Maksim 
Nasyrov-Balle, Phoenix Mountjoy, 
Benjamin Moss 
 
Year 5 Girls 
Julia Bai, Maria Hale, Annabel Ko, 
Ruby Lockwood, Elena Rotaeche, 
Lily Turnbull, Eowyn Walsh, Ella 
Whiteman 
 

Year 5 Boys 
Thomas Duff, Jude Hames, Billy Hogan, Joseph Howard, Jayden Ip, Thomas Neill, Isaac O’Brien, Warren Yhang 
 
Year 6 Girls 
Althea Arnesto, Chloe Barrett, Ella Paterson, Rita Yousif, Pearla 
Raffo, Molly Brannigan, Charlotte Moore, Grace Murray 
 
Year 6 Boys 
Harrison Bage, William Batten, Ryan Cho, Angus Grayson, Leon 
Holden, Ollie Lumsden-Blincoe, Nathan Soper, Seth Storm 



 
 
 

 
COMING SOON TO ST JOHN’S 
 
In the first week of Term 3 we will be holding a demo day for all children as an introduction to the Kick Stars Soccer 
programme.  On the demo day all children will receive a flyer to bring home (pictured below) and sign up will be 
available directly with Kick Stars via their website. 
 
Our intention is to run the programme during Term 3, once a week for 8 weeks during the school lunch break.  
Assuming there is enough interest the programme is likely to start in either week 2 or 3. 
 
The blue flyer relates to the 5 - 9 year old age group or children that are new to soccer and not overly experienced, 
and those looking for a more fun introduction to the game and looking to learn football drills and games. 
 
The red flyer relates to our senior Year 4 - 6 children who are playing soccer and have done so for a while and 
would benefit from more of a skills-based approach. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
PARISH NEWS 
 
HOSPITALITY MINISTERS URGENTLY REQUIRED. It is such a gift to welcome people into Mass.               
A smile and words of welcome are beyond measure!  Handing out the newsletter, putting the baskets 
out and organizing the offertory complete the ministry.  Good family project! 
 
URGENTLY NEEDED: VOLUNTEERS FOR MASS SET UP FOR 5.30 PM; 9.00AM & 7.30AM MASSES:  
We have some long-serving volunteers standing down from these Mass set up rosters.  We need to regrow this 
ministry.  Training provided … Our involvement gives us a greater understanding and appreciation of Mass 
and our community. 
 
BAPTISM PREPARATION COURSE: PARENTS WANTING THEIR 1ST CHILD BAPTISED.  The course will be 
held at St John’s Church; Tuesdays July 27th & August 3rd; 7:15pm.  Attendance at a preparation course is a pre-
requisite for parents wanting their 1st child baptised. To enrol/book. Email Liz in the office. 

 
 
Our Youth Need You! 
Come and join the twelve people who have shown interest in leadership for our youth.  Training 
and formation will be given so you feel supported too!  Email: mbreinhorst@gmail.com  
 
 

 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
Kids Choice School Holiday Progamme 
Monday, 12th July to Friday, 23rd July, 7am - 6pm daily.  
Days are full of fun activities and trips to stimulate and entertain your children in a safe, fully supervised 
environment. CYF’s approved allowing you to apply for a subsidy.  We are based at the Presbyterian Church, 10 
Penzance Road, Mairangi Bay. Contact Barb 027 440 6363 or 09 478 3705, Email: kids.choice@infogen.net.nz 
 
Extraordinary Kids 
Do you feel your child is falling behind academically? 
Let us help your child to get back on track and improve their confidence and skills? 
Extraordinary Kids provides extra help with Maths, Reading, Writing, and spelling on the Northshore for students 
6 to 16 years old. 

• Homework Help 
• Structured Learning Environment 
• Programmes for Dyslexia and Learning Difficulties 
• Warm and Friendly 
• Small Groups/ Individualised Work 
• Spaces Available now 

 
Phone: 09 475-6296 or 0223411716, Email: office@extraordinarykids.co.nz, www.extraordinarykids.co.nz  
 

mailto:mbreinhorst@gmail.com
mailto:kids.choice@infogen.net.nz
mailto:office@extraordinarykids.co.nz
http://www.extraordinarykids.co.nz/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Brain Play coding, robotics, 3d printing and STEM 
classes.  Holiday programs are now open.  Free trials 
available.  Ages 5+. Email us for more information on 
info@brainplay.co.nz or see brainplay.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:info@brainplay.co.nz
http://brainplay.co.nz/


Tennis 
Please note that the below information is with regard to the general programmes run across all age groups and is 
separate from the afterschool tennis coaching program that St John’s children have been previously attending. 
 
The Thursday afterschool programme for St John’s children will be offered in Term 3 once the coaches timetable 
has been confirmed. 
 


